
BOARD OF HEALTH 
JANUARY 11, 2024 

 

On Thursday, January 11, 2024, at 7:02 P.M., the reorganization meeting of the Holland Township Board 

of Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, 61 Church Road. 

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
Secretary Pearl Hammerstone opened the reorganization meeting by reading the following statement. 
  
 Adequate notice of this reorganization meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public 
  Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 21, 2023, by: 
 

1.  Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and 
 on the Holland Township website. 

2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times. 
 
Members present at the meeting:  Pearl Hammerstone, Audrey Balogh, Christopher Balogh, Donna 
Lizanich, Karen Young and Duane Young 
Members Absent: Tony Szumski and Vann Smith 
 
Christopher Balogh made a motion to keep the Chairperson and Vice-Chairperson for the Holland 
Township Board of Health the same as last year.  Audrey Balogh, Chairperson and Tony S zumski, Vice-
Chairperson, for the year 2024.  Donna Lizanich seconded the motion.  The motion carried by a 
unanimous vote of all members present.  
 
Chairperson Audrey Balogh conducted the meeting. 
 
Christopher Balogh made a motion to accept the minutes of December 14, 2023, seconded by Donna 
Lizanich.  Motion carried. 
 
The following correspondence was given to members present. 
 
1. State of New Jersey Department of Health 2023 
     New Jersey Department of Health urges NJ residents to discard recalled Cinnamon Applesauce   
     Pouches 
 
2.  Animal Control Solutions 
     Monthly Report: December 2023 
     Print Date:  Saturday, January 6, 2024    
     Intake Detail Report 
     Case Detail 
 
      Monthly Report:  Annual 2023Case Count by Municipality as of January 5, 2024 
 
The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary. 
  
Donna Lizanich stated there were no EM meetings recently. 
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Pearl stated she talked to Rebecca of the Hunterdon County Health Department regarding the Food 
Establishment Inspection reports.  Dan Wyckoff is retired and no longer doing inspections. Rebecca 
stated they had been doing inspections last year, but nothing was input on “Forms and Inspections” for 
2023. For some reason, they were showing up under Environmental Health Services. 
(Pearl asked that whenever an inspection is done, the report should be faxed to Holland Township to 
Pearl’s attention.) 
 
Pearl stated she sent the letter, from last month’s Amended Waiver for 691 Riegelsville Road to all 
parties involved.  She requested the upgraded plans be sent to the Holland Township Municipal Building, 
attention Pearl Hammerstone, Secretary of the Board of Health. 
As of today’s date, nothing has been received. 
 
Christopher Balogh will make the revisions to the Septic Waiver Checklist, so it can be forwarded to the 
Township Committee for approval. 
 
The request from Melissa Tigar for the Holland Township’s 150th Celebration committee will be 
addressed in the next few months. The names of the Board of Health Members and a mission statement 
can be submitted for the booklet. 
. 
Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna Lizanich.  The meeting 
adjourned at 7:45 P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  

Pearl M. Hammeerstone 

Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary 
 


